
  October 11, 2024  

Bretton Woods HOA,  

Fall is fast approaching, and we are looking forward to the temperatures cooling off. Now is the 
time to apply pre-emergent to your lawns to prevent winter annual weeds from growing.  

If you have not joined the community website, please take the time and register. Electronic 
communication is generated from the registered users. We are paperless with the exception of 
sending the annual meeting notices by mail.  All community information is posted on this site as 
well as the ACC committee reviews and approves requests on this site.  
https://brettonwoodstxhoa.com/  

The recent dust and loud noise from the construction area behind Bretton Woods has not gone 
unnoticed. The City of Frisco Engineering Department has been helpful in identifying the 
construction. This area is a recycling concrete plant and holds an industrial permit with the State 
of Texas. The city has no jurisdiction for compliance although they can enforce the noise 
ordinance hours of operation 7:00 a.m. - 10:00 p.m. The city has requested homeowners to call 
the non-emergency line to report. 972-292-6010. These complaints need to be called in as they 
are occurring, this will allow the police to go to the location and record the noise levels and issue 
fines.  

The concrete equipment to crush brick, stone, concrete was operating without water allowing the 
dust particles to spread. They have corrected this problem and the abundance of dust in the 
community should decrease. If not, we can take this to the state TECQ to investigate. (Texas 
Commission on Environmental Quality)  

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact management or the BOD through the 

community website. https://brettonwoodstxhoa.com/  

Sincerely,  

Lindsay Gilliland  

Scan QR code for link to the community page.  
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